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On the basis of the feedback collected from all the stakeholders for the session 2023-24,

following measures were adopted by IQAC in the session 2024-25 for betterment of the
students-

1. The Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) of the institution took action to address a student's
request for more counselling sessions and placement drives. The committee recognized the
importance of these initiatives in fostering student’s mental well-being and career readiness. As a
resolution, the IQAC recommended an increase in the frequency and availability of counselling
sessions and organized additional placement drives to enhance job opportunities for students.

These measures aim to better support students in both their academic journey and futurecareer

development.

2. The Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) addressed the hygiene concerns raised by female
students regarding their washrooms. To resolve the issue, the IQAC committee instruct to
cleaning supervisor to increase the frequency of cleanliness in washrooms, and the IQAC
committee decided to hire a female staff member responsible for maintaining cleanliness and
regularly monitoring the condition of the washrooms, girls common room. This step ensures that

hygiene standards are upheld, providing a cleaner and more comfortable environment for female
students.

3. The student identified a gap in accessible food services near the college, which created
difficulties for students in getting proper meals during college hours. The IQAC committee,
dedicated to improving the quality of facilities in the college, took up this issue. After evaluating
the situation, they made the decision to open a canteen on campus. This initiative not only solves
the problem of food accessibility but also enhances the overall campus experience for students by

providing them with convenient and affordable meal options within the college canteen.

4. Students voiced their desire for more advanced digital smart classrooms to facilitate modern,



interactive learning techniques. They emphasized the importance of using technology to improve
classroom engagement and the overall quality of education. After considering the feedback, the
IQAC committee took steps to address the issue. They have initiated a plan to enhance the
college’s smart class infrastructure by introducing more digital smart rooms. This will include
upgrading existing classrooms with the latest technology, such as interactive whiteboards,
projectors, and high-speed internet, as well as providing necessary training for faculty to maximize

the use of these tools. These improvements aim to create a more dynamic and engaging learning

environment for the students, aligning with the goal of fostering innovation ineducation.



